Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

July 13, 2016
City of Vassar Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

Vassar Middle School Report
Four 8th grade students from the Vassar Middle School attended our meeting and presented their class project regarding environmental testing of the Cass River.  Overall, there were 80 students involved in the study. The students tested for soil chemistry, water chemistry and macro and micro invertibrate analysis.  The overall results of the evalutation would indicate that the river is quite healthy.

The school, under the leadership of teacher Beth Rittenberg, has been conducting these studies for 5 years.

June 25 Paddle and Swim Recap

Bill Zehnder reported the event was a big success again this year.  There were 11 swimmers who took on the 4.1 mile swim and over 80 people who paddled from Tuscola to Frankenmuth.  Participants came from across Michigan and one from Minnesota.

July 23 Cass River Clean Up

Gene Suupii and Jared Olson reported on the plans for this year’s clean up.  The group will meet at the Chippewa Landing in Caro and clean the river downstream and upstream for a total of 4 to 5 miles.

July 31 Triathlon

Bill Zender reported that this year’s triathlon has been cancelled due to some unforseen scheduling conflicts.  The event will be planned again for 2017.
Great Lakes Rendezvous – Aug 18-21

Bill Wheeler reported that Bridgeport will again be hosting this year’s event.

Water Trail Designation Project

Bill Zehnder and Brian Chapman reported on this new initiative.  The Cass River Greenway, in partnership with several area organizations, have applied to the National Park Service for assistance in developing a plan to qualify and apply for National Water Trail Designation status.  There are specific criteria that must be met to qualify for national designation, and we believe working on these will benefit not only our area residents, but also provide significant benefits to our communities from increased tourism.  We will know by September if our application for assistance is approved.
Bridgeport Launch Projects

Bill Wheeler reported that the Davis Park launch project design is complete and the DEQ permit has been appproved. Construction has begun and Bill is targeting mid August for completion.  A grand opening is planned for this fall.
Bill also reported that the Natural Resources Trust Funding has been approved for the Hoffman Park launch.  A DEQ permit pre-application meeting has been completed. Construction is scheduled for 2017.

Vassar Launch Project

Brian Chapman reported that the DEQ permit has been requested and is in process.  Bids will go out after receipt of the approved DEQ permit.  Construction is planned for late summer/fall 2016.  A grand opening will be scheduled in 2017.
M-46 Launch Site 
Joe Toth reported that the site design is complete, the MDOT right-of-way permit for the launch has been approved, and the DEQ permit has been approved. The contractor has been selected and construction will begin when the water level is sufficiently low.  The launch will be complete by late summer.
2016 Phragmites Control Plan

Bob Zeilinger reported on a positive meeting with the Saginaw County Road Commission adminstrators.  They have agreed to treating roadsides in Spaulding and Birch Run townships if we provide them survey maps.

Additionally, Michelle reported that Tuscola County Road Commission will again support our efforts in Tuscola County.  We anticipate surveying 3 townships in Tuscola County.  Volunteers to do the survey work are in place.
Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2016
Tiffany Foco reported that our plan for 2016 includes a goal of stabilizing 1500 feet of streambank.  The sites have been selected and landowner approvals secured.  Three sites are in Bridgeport Township, two sites in Frankenmuth Township and one site in Indianfields Township.
Upper Cass River Water Trail
We had a general group discussion on the potential to add launch sites for an Upper Cass River Trail.  Nancy Barrios and Gene Suupii agreed to co-chair this initiative.  It was noted that Cass City is interested in pursuing a launch at their Waste Water Treatment site.
.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, September 14, 2016  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At TBD (Vassar or Bridgeport)
Bob Zeilinger
July 24, 2016
